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President’s Message 

Winter is here!!  Now is the time to catch up on reading those old Bee Journals and clean 
and repair your equipment.  And as always, check the hive openings and clear away snow 
and ice. 
 
The next monthly meeting will be January 10th at 7:00 PM.  John Rose will be hosting "Bee 

Talk."   So bring your questions, stories, mysteries, quandaries and anything else you 

might want to talk about concerning bees . 

 

At 6:30, prior to the January meeting, there will be a brief update on the plans for             

Ms. Honey Bee's High Tea.  Bottles (8oz) of honey are placed on each table (29) at the 

Tea.  If you can fill a bottle or 2 or more, you can place your Apiary label on the bottle.  Bot-

tles will be available at the January meeting.  The Tea is March 9th.  Hope you are able to 

volunteer to help LCBA repeat this beautiful, elegant event . 

 

It is membership renewal time.  Membership is still $20 a year, per family all living at the 

same address.  If you are interested in selling honey at the fair, renew your membership be-

fore March 1st and attend at least 4 monthly meetings before July.  Beginner Beekeeping 

Classes are four Fridays in March.  All members are welcome to attend.  

Your President, 
Marilyn 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Congratulations to our 50/50 Raffle Winner!! 

December’s Members Meeting 

Cathy Klabunde !! 

Don’t forget to get your tickets at  every meeting! 

 Congratulations to LCBA for receiving their 2nd Gold Award !! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   2025 Membership Renewal Time 

LCBA Memberships are from January 1 through December 31.  Members who do not renew 

their membership by March 1 will no longer be receiving notifications from LCBA.           

Membership form enclosed in newsletter. 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Congratulations to our 2025 Executive Board:           

President:         Marilyn Teeple   Vice President:  John Rose 

Secretary:         Audrey Gargas   Treasurer:  Gene Gargas 

Trustees:           Joan Romick          Sheila St. Clair         Randy Leiby 

          
   2025 Beginner Beekeeping Classes  
 
All 2024 LCBA members who would like to sit through the beginners’ class as a refresher must have 
their 2025 dues paid to do so at no additional cost to them.   

  

   February Members Meeting  

LCBA SOUPOFF 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 

Bring a crock pot of your favorite soup to be judged by your fellow beekeepers 
at the February meeting and see if your soup recipe is a winner! 

 

Please text Joann Romick at 440-360-0444 if you plan on participating to help 
us prepare for the number of entries.   

 

Please bring a copy of your recipe , ladle and be here by 6:45 to participate!  
 

Good Luck! 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

December’s Meeting  - Holiday Potluck, White Elephant Gift 

Exchange and Best Tasting Honey 

Congratulations to Michael Peck!   

2024 Winner of Best Tasting Honey by Lorain County  

Beekeepers! 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

December’s Meeting  - Holiday Potluck, White Elephant Gift 

Exchange and Best Tasting Honey Contest 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

December’s Meeting  - Holiday Potluck, White Elephant Gift 

Exchange and Best Tasting Honey Contest 
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To Promote Beekeeping  through Education, Cooperation and any other Efficient Means 

 

Located in Lorain County, Ohio, LCBA was founded in 1919 as a non-profit organization committed to edu-

cating the public about the value of honeybees and the impact  honeybees have on our world.  We provide 

educational appearances upon request to schools and groups.  LCBA encourages and mentors beginning bee-

keepers through scholarship programs for students along with adult education. 

Monthly Meetings 

When:  2nd Friday of each month, starting at 7:00pm to 9:30pm 

Where: Life Church 

  1033 Elm Street, Grafton, OH  44044 

 

Did you know donations to LCBA are tax deductible??? 

 

Lorain County Beekeepers Association is now a 501c(3) organization.  Any donations made to LCBA 

are now tax deductible!!!   

The BUZZZZ Advertising Fees 

Members can place classified ads—maximum 4 lines (approx. 3/4 in by 3 3/4 inch) for free on a one 

time basis.  If the same ad places for more than 1 month, a fee will be charged.  There is also a fee if 

the ad is larger than the size listed above.  Ads will run in the newsletter which is posted on the LCBA 

website and distributed to our member circulation and billed for 12 issues. 

Rates are as follows for ads provided by customer *LCBA Officers reserve the right, at their sole   dis-

cretion, to change, modify, add, or delete all or portions of ads for content.  Terms and policies to 

change. Information posted is a courtesy to LCBA Members and/or a paid advertisement for busi-

ness entities.  LCBA does not endorse or guarantee quality or pricing .    

 

1 (Full) page  -  $25.00 per month/issue             Any questions regarding advertising? 

1/2 page ad   -  $18.00 per month/issue     Contact Lori Keleman at  

1/4 page ad   -  $12.00 per month/issue     BuzzzzWorthy@gmail.com      

1/8 page ad  -   $10.00 per month/issue 
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Please remember to patronize our advertisers!!!! 
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Executive Board Members and Trustees  2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 m.teep70@gmail.com 

Vice President John Rose (330)416-8207  johnprose@msn.com  

Secretary Audrey Gargas (216)534-6195 gargas1@frontier.com 

Treasurer Gene Gargas (330)273-6308 gargas1@frontier.com 

Trustee Randy Leiby (440)381-1956 RDLeiby@hotmail.com 

Trustee Joann Romick (440)366-0444 jromick277@gmail.com 

Trustee Sheila St. Clair (440)647-2602 info@queenrightcolonies.com 

Fair Chairman Bren Leiby (440)381-1145 brenhono77@yahoo.com 

Building Fund Director Sheila St. Clair (440)647-2602 info@queenrightcolonies.com 

Event Photographer Bren Leiby (440)381-1145 brenhono77@yahoo.com 

Buzzzz Editor Lori Keleman (440)748-6204 buzzzzworthy@gmail.com 

Video Librarian Bill Vittori (440)323-4942 billv99@prodigy.net 

Membership Coordinator Gene Gargas (330)273-6308 gargas1@frontier.com 

Community Education Program 

Coordinator 
Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 m.teep70@gmail.com 

Youth Education Program     

Director 
Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 m.teep70@gmail.com 

Memorial Garden Coordinator Corrie Rose (440)567-7949 corrierose7949@gmail.com 

Media Coordinator Amanda Manahan   media.lcba@gmail.com  
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